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June 3 School Pro. D. Day (No School) 

 6 Parent Tea 

 7 Fun Fair 

 12 Div. 7 & 8 to Vancouver Aquarium 

 14 Hot Lunch Day 

 20 Div. 2 to Rocky Point Park 

 21 Grade 5’s – Playland 

 21 Grade 4’s – Hyde Creek Pool (p.m.) 

 24 Grade 6 For a Morning – Grade 5 students go to Citadel for the a.m. 

 24 Div. 7 & 8 to Harris Road Park 

 25 Year End Assembly 9:00 a.m. 

 26 Grade 5 Leaving Ceremony 1:00 p.m. 

 26 Snack Day 

 27 Last Day of School for Students- 12:00 Noon Dismissal 

 28 Administrative Day – Schools Close 

 
 
Dear Parents, 
 
With only a few weeks left of the school year, I wish to thank you all for another wonderful year!  We have 
had great success again this year with our parent supported Publishing House as it has provided every 
student with the opportunity to publish their own beautiful book with the support of our incredible parent 
group.  Thank you to those parents who have dedicated so much of their time, effort and expertise in helping 
the students with their learning.  It is much appreciated!  We look forward to continuing with our Publishing 
House next year and encourage any parents who wish to help out with this to contact myself or Karen Kelt, 
our PAC Chair. 
 
The next few weeks of school are going to be busy with field trips, assemblies and so much planning for next 
year!  I look forward to the many exciting activities (like the PNE field trip with the grade fives!) and wish all of 
our grade five students much success as they move on to Middle School. 
 
June 27th is the last day for students and the beginning of their summer break.  It is also the last day for a 
number of exceptional staff members who will be moving on.  We will sincerely miss the immense 
contributions, dedication and support of Miss Cooper, Ms. Ells, Ms. Haselhan, Ms. Wickham, Ms. Dittrick and 
Ms. Veer.  We would like to say thanks for all that you have each done for the students at Hazel Trembath 
School.  We will miss you all.  Further staffing updates will be announced in the fall. 
 
Have a great summer!!! 
 
 
 
Mike Gordon, 
Principal 

 



NEW DAYCARE FACILITY AT 
HAZEL TREMBATH ELEMENTARY 
SCHOOL!! 
 
We are very pleased and excited to announce that 
starting in August 2013 we will have an on-site 
Daycare in our school.  

 
 

Daycare at Hazel Trembath – opening 

this August! 
 

 
Hazelwood Early Learning is a full day child care 
program for children ages 3 – 5.  Opening this 
August, the centre will run 7:00 – 6:00 and offers an 
exciting and fun educational program.  For more 
information, see our website at 
www.HazelwoodEarlyLearning.com or call Pamela 
604 377-8385 for more information. 

 
 
 

School Assemblies/Presentations: 
Please try to join us on Tuesday, June 25th for 
our final School Assembly at 9:00 a.m.  We will 
have some student performances and at this time 
we will also be saying farewell to members of our 
staff who will not be returning next year. 
 
 
 

 
Grade 5 Grade Ceremony: 
On Wednesday, June 26th at 1:00 

p.m. we will have a special Grade 5  
Leaving Ceremony.  We hope you 

can join us as we say good-bye and good-luck to 
our grade 5 students. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

School Supplies for 2013-
2014 
Creative Children School 
Supply order forms for next 
year were sent home last 
month.  If you missed the 
deadline but would still like to 
order from them please call 
604-469-6403 or contact them at 
www.service@creativepacks.ca 
 

 
 

Attention Grade 5 Parents: 
Important dates to mark on your calendar: 
 

 Friday, June 21st - All Grade 5 students go 
to Playland for the day. 

 Monday, June 24th – Grade 6 for a morning 
at Citadel.  Students will report to their 
classrooms as usual and will walk to Citadel 
Middle School.  They will have a lunch 
provided for them at Citadel.  Students will 
then return to Hazel Trembath for the 
afternoon. 

 
 

 

Library Books: 
All books should be back in the Library by now.  
Please take a good look around your house to see 
if you have any that belong to the school, either 
Library books for Home Reading books.  We love 
sharing them, but we like to see them returned to 
us by the end of the year.  Thanks for your help. 

 
 
 

Last Day of School Procedures 
The last day of school for students is  
Thursday, June 27th.  Our formal 
program of instruction will end at 
Noon on that day and students will 
be dismissed at 12:05 p.m. 

 
 
 

First Day of School – Tues., Sept. 3rd, 2013 
Please note that students will attend for 35 
minutes on Tuesday, September 3rd, from 8:40 
a.m. – 9:15 a.m. 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.hazelwoodearlylearning.com/
mailto:service@creativepacks.ca


Moving/Kindergarten Registration 
Are you planning to 
move over the 
summer?  If so, this 
information would be 
helpful to us in our 
planning for the new school year.  Our staffing is 
based on the number of children registered for the 
2013-2014 school year.  Please inform our office, as 
well as the school in your new neighbourhood, as 
soon as possible.  As well, it is critical for our 
September staffing that we register all students who 
plan to attend Hazel Trembath in September 2013.  
If you know of any families in the 
neighbourhood who haven’t registered their 
children yet, please encourage them to register 
their children between August 26th – 30th.  This is 
more helpful than simply arriving on the first day 
of school. 
 
 

Lost and Found 
We have a lot of items in our lost and found 
box.  Please try to stop by the school to have a 
look or encourage your child to look for any 
items that they may be missing.  Anything 
remaining at the end of the year will be donated to 
the SHARE Society. 

 
 

Canucks Autism Fundraising: 
 
Thank you all very 
much for your support 
of the CAN fundraising 
project.  With your 
help, we were able to 

provide $341.15 towards this important cause. 
 
 
 
Green Team: Recycling Program 
We thank all Hazel Trembath students 
and staff for working hard at recycling 
to take care of our planet.  Everyone 
put in a huge amount time and effort 
to care for ourselves, others and 
the environment. 
 
 
 
Canadian Tire Money “Fundraiser 

Thank you to everyone who has sent 
in Canadian Tire Money.  This money 
was used to purchase new learning 

resources and playground equipment. 
 

 
School District # 43 (Coquitlam) 

Summer Learning 2013 
ONLINE Registration Dates 

Elementary & Middle Skill 
Building: 

  
You must have an account with 

our online system BEFORE 
registering for courses.  Please 

visit our website and 
create/update your account 

now.  
Visit www.summerlearningcoquitlam.ca 

 
 
PLANNING FOR 2013- 2014 
We are anticipating an enrolment of approximately 
155 students for September 2013.  Student 
classroom placement has been done tentatively in 
early June and will be finalized after the first week of 
school in September. 

To accommodate any flow of students over 
the summer and in the first week of September we 
will be using this time during the first week back to 
establish some school wide goals and expectations 
and base our first week around a school-wide 
theme. 
 

Class Building at Hazel Trembath 
We are in the process of organizing our school for 
next year based on our projected enrollment and I 
would like to take the opportunity to outline this 
process for you.  In September, we will review our 
actual numbers of students and reorganize if 
necessary.  The configuration of our organization 
will be one that provides an optimum balance for 
students.  Balance will be achieved this year by 
having a combination of blended and straight 
classes. 
 
Within our proposed organization, the process of 
placing students into classrooms involves a great 
deal of thought, care and consideration.  First, the 
Student Services team creates a placement card for 
each student that indicates any special needs or 
requirements a student may have.  Teachers then 
articulate and discuss each student in their current 
class with the Student Services teachers and add 
any additional information to the card that needs to 
be considered in their placement.  Teachers, then 
work together to place each student in a learning 
environment that we feel is best for them.  Our 
objective is to create a classroom composition which 
is balanced and meets the learning needs of all 
students.  

 

http://www.summerlearningcoquitlam.ca/


HAZEL TREMBATH ELEMENTARY SCHOOL CALENDAR 2013– 2014 

September 3 Welcome Back to School 8:40 – 9:15 a.m. 

 4 Full Day of School 8:40 a.m.– 2:45 p.m. 

 6 Litterless Picnic Lunch 

 17 Student Photo Day 

 18 Meet the Teacher and Welcoming Evening 7:00 – 8:00 pm 

 18 Book Fair 

 19 Terry Fox Run School Assembly 

 20 District Pro-D Day (No School) 

 26 Terry Fox National Run 

October 4 Activity Day 

 11 First Interim Report goes home 

 14 Thanksgiving Day (No School) 

 17 Student Photo Retakes  

 17 Early Dismissal @1:45 p.m.  

 25 District/Prov. Pro-D Day (No School) 

November 7 Remembrance Day Assembly 

 8 School Not in Session (No School) 

 11 Remembrance Day Statutory Holiday (No School) 

 29 First Formal Report goes home 

December 5 First Report Interviews - Early Dismissal @1:45 p.m. 

   18 Christmas Concerts 9:15 a.m and 6:30 p.m. 

 20 Last Day of classes before Winter Vacation 

January 6 School Reopens after Winter Vacation 

 27 School Pro-D Day (No School) 

February  Kindergarten Registration (Dates to be determined) 

 6 Student Led Conferences – Early Dismissal @1:45 p.m. 

 10 B.C. Family Day Stat. Holiday – No School 

 21 District Pro-D Day (No School) 

March 7 Second Formal Report goes home 

 13 Early Dismissal @1:45 p.m. 

 14 Last Day of classes before Spring Break 

 17 - 28 Spring Break (March 17 – March  28) 

 31 School re-opens after Spring Break 

April 10 Individual/Class/Group/Team Photos 

 11 District Pro-D Day (No School) 

 16 Como Lake Relays 

 18 Good Friday Statutory Holiday (No School) 

 21 Easter Monday Statutory Holiday (No School) 

 22 Earth Day – School Grounds Cleanup 

 25 Litterless Lunch 

May 19 Victoria Day (No School) 

   20 District Track & Field Meet 

June 2 School Pro. D. Day (No School) 

 5 Parent Tea 

 20 Grade 5 Activity Day/Grade 4 Activity Day 

 24 Year-End Final Assembly 

 25 Grade 5 Leaving Ceremony 1:00 p.m. 

 26 Last Day of School for Students- Final Formal Report goes home 

 27 Administrative Day – Schools Close 

Please note that this Calendar is subject to change throughout the year  



COMMUNITY NEWS  

 

 

 
 

SCHOOL DISTRICT #43 COMMUNITY SCHOOL’S:  

SUMMER DAY CAMP 2013 
 

Central Camp        Maple Creek Camp               Coquitlam River Camp           
Age:  6 years to 12 years       Age:  6 years to 12 years        Age:  6 years to 12 years  
Date: July 2nd to August 9th       Date: July 2nd to July 19th        Date: July 22nd to Aug. 9th  
Time: 9:00 AM- 2:45 PM      Time: 9:00 AM- 2:45 PM        Time: 9:00 AM- 2:45 PM 
Where: 2260 Central ave, PoCo      Where: 3700 Hastings st, PoCo        Where: 4250 Shaugnessy st, PoCo  
Cost: $95- 5day, $80- 4day        Cost: $95- 5day, $80- 4day         Cost: $95- 5day, $80- 4day 

 
Red Wolf Camp – Aboriginal Education Camp       
Age:  8 years to 10 years  Date: July 8th to July 26th     

Age: 11 years to 13 years Date: July 29th to August 9th   
Time: 9:00 AM- 3:00 PM      Where:  2215 Reeve st, PoCo   
Cost: $50- 5day, $40- 4day  

 

How to Register 
Registration is online. Please go to Central Community School’s Website to register. If you wish to register by 

paper registration, the registration forms are available through the Central Community Programs Webpage.  

If you have any problems please email dbelskaya@sd43.bc.ca  for the Central, Coquitlam River and Maple 

Creek Camps.   For the Red Wolf- Aboriginal Education Camp please contact mkey@sd43.bc.ca 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
Port Coquitlam is 100 Years 
Old!! 
We had a very exciting kick off to 

the 100th Birthday celebration please check out the 
on line site “www.portcoquitlam.ca/City_Hall” as 
there is much more to come throughout the year. 

 
----------------------------------------------------------------- 
 
Port Coquitlam Scouts 

PoCo Scouts has openings for 
boys and girls in 2013-2014.  
Beaver Scouts (K-Grade 2), 
and Cub Scouts (Grade 3-
Grade 5).  Check out 
pocoscouts.com and contact Mr 
Brian Knight at lknight@telus.net or 604-552-
1473. 

 
 

 

Everyone loves a parade!  The City of Port Moody 

is presenting the Port Moody Centennial Parade 

on Saturday, June 22 at 11:00 a.m.  The parade 

begins at Port Moody’s Civic Centre and follows 

Murray Street to Rocky Point Park.  Check out 

other Centennial events at:  www.portmoody.ca  

 

 

 

mailto:dbelskaya@sd43.bc.ca
mailto:mkey@sd43.bc.ca
http://www.portcoquitlam.ca/City_Hall
mailto:lknight@telus.net
http://www.portmoody.ca/


SUMMER DAY CAMP 
We are pleased to announce that a Summer 
Camp Day will be running out of Montgomery 
Middle School.  There are 6 one week 
camps starting from July 2nd with the last one 
running the week of Aug. 6th. The camp 
brochure and registration form is available 
through the below hyperlink. 
 
Montgomery Summer Camp 

 

 

Summer Fun! at Place des Arts 

Full days still available – Register now! 
Place des Arts’ popular Summer Fun! art camps still 
have full- or partial-day availability most weeks. 
Summer Fun! runs for 6 weeks from July 2 to August 
9 and is full of stimulating and creative visual art, 
music, dance, drama and literary art classes for kids 
ages 5 to 7 and 8 to 12. Half-day art intensives are 
available for youth ages 11 to 14.  
 
Classes in animation, cartooning, dance, drama, 
drawing & painting, clay, fibre arts, drumming, music 
and more are an awesome way for kids to spend time 
during the summer learning something new and 
making friends in a fun and caring atmosphere. After-
hours care is available for a nominal fee. 
Registration may be done online at 
www.placedesarts.ca or in person at Place des 
Arts. 

 
Place des Arts Registration Dates for New Students 
Ongoing lessons & classes (Sept 2013 – June 2014) 
Registration for new students looking for quality 
private music lessons or group music dance or theatre 
arts classes opens on June 16. Visit 
www.placedesarts.ca for more information or call 
604.664.1636 Registration for all ongoing classes and 
lessons must be done in person at Place des Arts, 
1120 Brunette Avenue. 
 
Session classes (fall, winter, spring sessions) 
Registration for Place des Arts session classes in the 
visual arts, dance, music, creative writing and theatre 
arts opens on July 12. Registration may be done one 
session at a time or you may register for all three 
sessions at once. Session class registration may be 
done by phone at 604.664.1636, in person at Place 
des Arts, or online at www.placedesarts.ca, where 
you may also view the class listings starting June 14. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

---

http://www.sd43.bc.ca/middle/maillard/ProgramsServices/hub/Documents/Community%20School%20Summer%20Camp%202013%20for%20Maillard%20Hub.pdf
http://www.placedesarts.ca/
http://www.placedesarts.ca/
http://www.placedesarts.ca/


 

 
 
 
 

Summer Learning  
Elementary 

Classes 
Free for most BC Residents 

July 9 to 26 
9am to Noon 

 

Fine Arts 
French Immersion 

Math 
Reading & Writing 

Science 
 
  

Note: You must have an account with our online system 
BEFORE registering for courses.  Please visit our website 

and create/update your account now.  

 

www.summerlearningcoquitlam.ca 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.summerlearningcoquitlam.ca/


 

 
 

YOU CAN HELP LOOK AFTER OUR SCHOOL AND  
STOP VANDALISM! 

  

Our school is an important place in our neighbourhood and we all want to do everything we can to 
eliminate vandalism on our school grounds.  Schools are most at risk on weekend evenings when 
the weather is good.  You can help stop the problem. 

 

Be Vigilant 

Keep your eyes and ears open for suspicious activities.  Signs of trouble include late night 
trespassers and the gathering of unorganized groups of people.  Much vandalism takes place on 
Friday and Saturday between 11 p.m. – 2 a.m. 
 

 
Gather Information 

 
Everything you see and hear helps. Note the physical characteristics and clothing of individuals.  If 
you see automobiles, jot down license plate numbers. 
 

 

Report All Suspicious Activities to the Vandal Watch Tip Line: 
 

604-927-7600 
 

Call immediately when something raises your suspicions, 
Do not wait for the damage to be done. 

 

Your Call is Anonymous and Confidential 
 
No one will ask for your name or phone number.  The Tip Line is available 24 hours a day.  
Security personnel will investigate and will take action or involve the police.  Do not get involved 
in a confrontation yourself. 
 

 
KEEP THE TIP LINE PHONE NUMBER HANDY.  MAKE SURE THE PHONE NUMBER IS 

GIVEN ONLY TO RESPONSIBLE ADULTS. 

 


